OL. XXXIV

Nov. 6, 1957

No. 9

THE FALL BOARD MEETING

The biannual meeting of the Trustees last Friday was most harmonious and productive. Pres. Sadler gave a fine report on our over-all situation and all of his recommendations were quickly passed. They included a new pay scale for all faculty members as a goal oward which the University will work. Actual increases will be made just as quickly as he financial situation, as determined by the administration, the Executive and Finance Committees of the Board, will permit.

Or. Lindley presented the situation on campus housing and the Trustees quickly approved the plan for the new boys' dorm on the site of old Goode Hall and the new girls' hall just torth of Colby D. Hall Dormitory. If all goes well, bids for the new buildings will be let tonce and every effort made to have them ready for next September.

Business Manager L. C. White gave the report on our financial situation and all oldimers present were impressed with one fact: TCU is now "big business" for sure.
Indications are we'll have a \$5,000,000 operating budget for the year right soon. At
loon, the Trustees had a joint luncheon with the Development Board at which Dr. James
lowell outlined the work of our Development Division. Some really productive work is
leing done in the old Greene House across the Drive.

The election of Drew Ellis of Perryton and L. C. (Pete) Wright as Board members lrew much comment. Drew, all veterans will recall, was a top football lineman back in 1936-1937 and is a top TCU supporter. When Pete Wright's name was placed in lomination, Dr. Granville Walker drew a laugh by asking "who's he?" Pete, of course, was only our business manager and treasurer for more than 30 years. All in all, it was a very good Board meeting and everyone was pleased.

0000000000

FINAL PLANS FOR HOMECOMING

The full committee on Homecoming will meet in the Office of Information Services Friday afternoon, Nov. 8, at 3 o'clock. At that time final plans for the big event on Friday and Saturday, Nov. 22-23, will be firmed up. Incidentally, anyone who has an idea or would like to sit in on the discussion will be most welcome.

Indications now are we'll have our parade downtown on Saturday morning (to avoid Friday afternoon's Shrine Circus parade) and the Homecoming dance will be held Saturday night in the Ballroom instead of Friday. This will avoid conflict with many Ex-Student meetings set for Friday evening. However, the pep rally and bon fire will again be held on Friday and everybody's invited. Full details on plans next week.

Faculty Bulletin - Nov. 6, 1957

AZEL TUCKER WOODWARD RETIRES V

res. Sadler has received a letter of retirement from Hazel Woodward and has agreed with regret. As you know, the veteran assistant professor of psychology was badly njured in a fall last summer and was rehurt shortly afterward. The president expressed he feeling of all:

It grieves me to think of you retiring from our work," he wrote Mrs. Woodward. "You lave been a most faithful and capable worker and have made a decided contribution to CU. You have made an abiding place for yourself in the life of this institution.

Even though you consider it advisable to officially retire at the end of this semester, I hope you will feel no constraint to participate in all possible activities of the campus. It is always an added pleasure to see you and Mr. Woodward at any of our gatherings. Please accept my very sincere gratitude for the excellent job which you have done and the wonderful attitude which you have always manifested."

lazel has indeed been one of our stalwarts. The campus certainly regrets but undertands the reason for her request. Good luck Hazel.

0000000000

ESOLUTION ON DEATH OF DR. HUBER

The German Sections of the South Central Modern Language Association, in session in Dallas last week, passed a wonderful resolution of "deep sorrow at the news of the death our beloved and highly esteemed colleague, Prof. Irene Huber of TCU." Copies were ent to Dean Moore who passed them on to Irene's sister, Mrs. J. F. Buhrer in New lampshire.

aid the resolution in part: "At a time when it seemed that the study of German and of terman literature was in a decline, Prof. Huber, having recently arrived from her ative Switzerland, encouraged all of us by her absolute faith and unquenchable optimism of re-examine our situation with a new sense of hope and enthusiasm.... She will forver remain alive in our memory as one of the finest Christian members of our rofession."

XHIBITS IN OUR ART GALLERY

Our exhibits have been lined up for our art gallery in Fine Arts in the next few months, arl Richards announces. Nov. 15-Dec. 15, there'll be a showing of Japanese textiles and stencils from the 17th, 18th and 19th centuries. A painter-printmaker exhibit is the Jan. 8-28, showing the relationship between painting and contemporary printmaking. Our Florida artists, Eugene Masson, William Pachner, Syd Soloman and Karl Zerbe, ill be featured April 13-May 4. Next July, the 65th Annual Exhibition of the National ssociation of Women Artists will be on display. Additional exhibits are being planned.

aculty Bulletin - Nov. 6, 1957

ANDY WALL HEADS EDUCATION TEACHERS

our own Dr. Sandy Wall of Education was elected president of the Texas Conference on eacher Education in Mineral Wells recently. Dr. Frank A. Hubert, superintendent of chools in Austin, is vice president.

he 49 teacher education institutions of Texas send about 300 delegates to this Confernce each year. Five of our people, including Dean Otto Nielsen and Herbert LaGrone ho was a member of the state planning committee, attended. Major concern of the onference is to improve the quality of teachers we are sending out by: 1) developing eally educated persons as teachers and 2) raising the quality standards to attract fore persons to the field. Congrats Dr. Sandy.

OMPANIES TO INTERVIEW STUDENTS

ach week, a number of large firms send representatives to the campus to interview ar seniors and graduates for jobs. Bear Wolf, director of Placement Bureau, points at that all faculty and staff can help by directing students who may be interested and talify to these sessions. From now on we'll try to publish dates well in advance so by will know who's gonna be on campus when. Here's next week's schedule:

uesday, Nov. 12--National Carbon Co., to interview School of Business grads.

--Atlas Powder Co., chemistry majors of all levels.

ednesday, Nov. 13--Monsanto Chemical Co., chemistry majors, all levels.

hursday, Nov. 14--Ohio Oil Co., Accounting majors, students with strong interest in accounting and other School of Business grads interested in petroleum industry.

() () () () () ()

TUDENTS FROM 42 STATES

e have students from every state in the Union this year with the exception of Maine, ermont, Utah, New Hampshire, North Dakota and Nevada. Calvin Cumbie also reports ere are students from 16 foreign countries, 172 Texas counties. Our out-of-state udent total is 538, a gain of 176 over last year. Looks like more and more we'll be awing young people from far places.

ID-SEMESTER "F" GRADES DUE NOV. 18

egistrar Calvin Cumbie calls attention to the fact that reports on "F" grades for midmester are due in his office at 9 a.m., Monday, Nov. 18. A separate report is quired on each student and the forms are available in the Registrar's Office or by lling Ext. 346. Don't forget. aculty Bulletin - Nov. 6, 1957

USTIN PORTERFIELD CELEBRATES BIRTHDAY

Mirror, Mirror," a most interesting new book, has just come from the press. Its ublication celebrates the 60th birthday of its author, Dr. Austin L. Porterfield of ociology.

ublished by the Leo Potisham Foundation, the work has a subtitle: "On Seeing Yourelf in Books," and it is "for the reader and the reference librarian." Says Dr. ustin in the preface: "The objective is fourfold--1) To make it easier to read for elf-insight and drama; to discover that serious reading can also be exciting; 2) to help be student and the teacher in the social sciences to find literary sources which are seful in illuminating sociological and psychological concepts; 3) to add to the ability of the student and the teacher in literary fields to make use of such concepts in literary halysis; and 4) to supply leads for the uses of literary sources by public speakers and tudy groups.

's a large order but the author brings it off very well indeed. He worked on the roject for many years, sometimes on grants from the Faculty Research Committee. here are three major parts the last of which is "Index of Concepts: Key to Ideas in ooks About You." Actually, it is a fine bibliography of literature to fit human motions, drives, etc. For instance, should you have a troubled conscience and want see yourself through the eyes of great literature, you simply turn to "Conscience" in the index.

here you'll find, for mental conflict involving conscience, suggested reading in "The carlet Letter," Kafka's "The Trial," Marquand's "Black Cargo" and others. For ppeasing conscience by giving charity after exploiting people, the index suggests alderon's play "The Fountain." And so on through many subjects. It's a most ppealing book idea and a top contribution to books by our faculty. Congrats Dr. P-- birthday and book!

EEDED: \$1 CONTRIBUTION TO FACULTY FLOWER FUND

or many years now, the faculty has had a "flower fund" to send boquets to members at their immediate families in the case of illness or death. Mary Beth Scott reports at said fund has been sadly depleted over the last two years--since the last call for elp went out.

1955-1956, we had calls amounting to \$65.74, Mary Beth reports, and in 1956-1957 was \$70. Total contributions at the same time came to \$126 for the two years. We have become insolvent!" says M.B.

ais is a very worthwhile fund and does a world of good. So if you will, hand, send, ail or bring just \$1 to Mary Beth at the Faculty Center. It will be deeply appreciated do a lot of good. Thanks.

aculty Bulletin - Nov. 6, 1957

LU VACCINE NOW AVAILABLE

Dean Smith reports that the second batch of Asian flu vaccine is now available to faculty nembers and their families in the infirmary. Those who wish may get those shots now. Some cowards, like the editor of Ye Bulletin, had rather have the flu than the shot!)

OTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

EFF HORN wishes to thank the following folks for help on the recent Northeast Texas i-Y meeting here: W. J. HAMMOND, HERBERT LaGRONE, COMER CLAY, A. T. eGROOT, LOGAN WARE, LIBBY YOUNGBLOOD, JUANITA OWENS, AMOS MELTON. The Conference, for 300 high school juniors and seniors, was a very large success.

We had a very good delegation last weekend to the meeting of the South Central Modern anguage Association in Dallas. Attending were LORRAINE SHERLEY, MABEL MAJOR, UTH ANGELL, ALAN MacLAINE, LYLE KENDALL, JOHN SMITH, MOFFIT CECIL, ROY CRENSHAW, ESTUS POLK and KARL SNYDER:

inal proof reading has been done on RALPH GUENTHER'S new composition, "Psalm XIII." For choir and organ, it will appear at the end of the year and is published by elwin, Inc., of N. Y. It will be dedicated to Rev. Thomas Sterck of Matthews lemorial Methodist and has been sung by the choir of that church while in manuscript. ine work, Ralph.

ARL RICHARDS reports that a TCU ex, Charles Williams, has an exhibition of sculpure in the Ft. Worth Art Center, Nov. 5-Dec. 1. Take a look.

EONARD LOGAN of Art is one of five former students invited to show in the Biannual ormer Student Exhibition at the U. of Oklahoma. The only sculptor in the group, he ill show two works in stone, one each in bronze and aluminum.

IBBY YOUNGBLOOD is the author of "Textbook of Campusology," the first social andbook for the campus. It's a really swell job.

TTO NIELSEN gave the keynote address at the Institute on Human Relations, sponored by the National Conference of Christians and Jews, in Shreveport Wednesday night.

omination for top "grand stand quarterback" on campus: AMBROSE EDENS--or should be HARTWELL RAMSEY? Those boys call 'em from row 42.

on't look now but it seems that ABE MARTIN has done one of the top coaching jobs of e year. After losing eight of his 11 starters, Abe wasn't given much chance by the perts--yet he has a 4-2-1 record. Last year the markwas 4-3 at the same stage... ith the Texas, Rice and SMU games to go. Seems certain he'll at least break even r the year. It seemed impossible at the start.

Faculty Bulletin - Nov. 6, 1957
Page 6

DFFICIAL ABSENCES

The following students will be absent from classes on Friday, November 8, while epresenting TCU at the 8th annual Poetry Reading Festival at Baylor University:

ones, Robert O. Kemper, Dorothy Nicholson, Joyce Whatley, Peggy

The following delegates to the National Young Democratic Clubs Convention at Reno, Nevada, November 6-9 will be absent from classes:

Dakes, John Oberstein, Abe Oliver, Spencer Searcy, Lanny (Hughes L.)

00000000000